

14 November 2012

Mr Anatoly Kern fyi-request-611-61bf65c6@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Kern

I refer to your Official Information Act request of 19 October 2012. You requested information regarding whether there is a department within NZ Police referred to as "Manukau Police Assessment Unit" which is assessing any threat/risk for political figures. You also requested the following

- 1. Full name of the department and manager name/contact details.
- 2. Current staff information.
- 3. List of manuals used by this department in assessment process.
- 4. Number of people under assessment.
- 5. Number of people recognised as 'threat'.

I can advise that there is no department within New Zealand Police known as the "Manakau Police Assessment Unit".

Yours sincerely

R. Mark Evans

Director of Intelligence

## **Safer Communities Together**